
From: Perry Simpson <psimpson@lac.sc.gov>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
CC: Brad Hanleybhanley@lac.sc.gov

Date: 6/6/2013 4:21:49 PM
Subject: RE: LAC Briefing on 3P - Can we reschedule

Thank you. 
 
From: Soura, Christian [mailto:ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2013 4:19 PM
 
To: Perry Simpson
 
Cc: Brad Hanley; Baker, Josh
 
Subject: RE: LAC Briefing on 3P - Can we reschedule
 
                I’ll have to back out, since I have a number of other meetings tomorrow.  I’m copying Josh Baker, though, 
who will reach out to you to reschedule.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Perry Simpson [mailto:psimpson@lac.sc.gov] 
 
Sent: Thursday, June 06, 2013 4:16 PM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Cc: Brad Hanley
 
Subject: LAC Briefing on 3P - Can we reschedule
 
Christian,
 
I apologize but I have conflict with our 2:30 meeting tomorrow, is it possible to move it to sometime in the morning, 
or may to 1 or 1:30.  We can also try for Monday or can even try and do something over the phone if you want.  
Again, sorry for the inconvenience. 
 
Perry Simpson
Director
SC Legislative Audit Council
Suite 315
1331 Elmwood Avenue
Columbia, SC 29201
psimpson@lac.sc.gov
(803) 253-7612
(803) 253-7639 - fax
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